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The impact of the EU Information and Consultation legislation in the industrial relations field 
depends on the prior position and traditions in the different Member States – there is a sharp 
contrast between the old  Member States where there are well established systems of 
information, consultation and participation of  workers, the new Member States where these 
systems are in a process of recognition and the candidate countries where no statutory systems 
had existed prior to the adoption of the EU legislation. Although  the EU I&C Directives have 
been transposed, there are practical problems in their enforcement. These  problems arise 
mainly at national level because of the way I&C Directives are transposed. Due to gaps in  the 
national legislations, the general wording of main terms and the insignificance of sanctions. 
Information  and Consultation in most cases remain formal and bureaucratic which leads to 
limited employees’  involvement at company level. In this context the project was explored 
the shortcomings of I&C regulation at  national level, and in particular with regard to the 
transposition of Directive 2002/14/EC, in 1 old Member States (France), 3 new Member 
States (Hungary, Bulgaria, Romania) and 2 candidate countries (FYR of  Macedonia, Serbia) 
in order to map the main reasons for the low enforcement of the EU legislation onemployees’ 
involvement in metal sector. The focus was putedt on research of I&C practices at national 
level and their impact on employees’ commitment, employment relations climate and 
workplace performance.  The general objective was identification and evaluation of the 
effects of Information and consultation in metal sector, development of recommendations for 
improvement of national legislations in this area and raising awareness of the EU law on 
employees’ involvement, I&C rights and obligations as well as of benefits associated with 
Information and Consultation.There are clear differences between the information and 
consultation systems across the chosen countries, but there  are also common features. 
Although all the countries have various traditions of informing and consulting  employees, 
reflecting their histories and social dialogue cultures, the metal sector of all of them is  
characterized by low levels of awareness of I&C rights at company level. Along with the 
reluctance, or  apathy, or misunderstanding of many employees as well as employers about 
information and consultation,  this explains the lack of application of the EU I&C Directives 
in practice. A large number of metalworking undertakings in the project countries covered by 
the Directives do not have I&C bodies, since information  and consultation are employees’ 
rights that require action on their side in order to be exercised in  practice. In other companies 
employees’ involvement seems limited or formal, particularly with respect to  consultation on 
employers’ decisions involving contractual flexibility and restructurings. In this connection  
the project objective is to develop transnational cooperation among the social partners in 
metal sector for  fostering the establishment of I&C structures at company level and for 
promotion of culture of cooperation at company level for meaningful information and 
consultation. The current exercise as next step and natural continuation should produce 
concrete findings on the effectiveness, efficiency and relevance of the national transposing 
legislations, as the added value was in the exploration of the legal gaps, inconsistencies and 



weaknesses of the existing legal frameworks and of the practical obstacles for high levels of 
enforcement of I&C regulation. It was  proposed standardization of the various definitions of 
I&C and will develop guidance clarifying the terms and  requirements of I&C Directives. As 
a result, the correct application of EU law and policies on employees’  involvement  was 
promoted. Via promotion of agreements on I&C at company level and dissemination of  good 
practices, the project was try to change the attitude among employers in metal industry – 
away from a “minimalist” compliance approach, towards one of “participatory leadership” 
including the mechanism that  “triggers” the move to establish a fruitful workplace 
representation. The core aim was to move beyond  the issue of statutory rights of employee 
representation- that the Directive 2002/14/EC has addressed  -and address the issue of the 
quality of employee representation at the workplace. As information and  consultation only 
works well when both management and workforce are committed to it, the project  was 
proposed capacity-building for social partners in metal sector in the area of I&C in order to 
improve  their perception of it and deepen their understanding of the benefits associated with 
Information and  Consultation. The project reviewed and analyzed the I&C regulations at 
national level and will ask if those regulations are fit for purpose as a follow up on the 
Commission "Fitness check" on EU acts in the area  of Information and Consultation of 
Workers. It was explored the shortcomings of the national transposing  legislations and 
supported their improvement thus contributing to the development of sustainable model  of 
employees’ involvement at company level in metal industry. 

It is important that employees understand that constantly have to expand the  information 
channels when there is active approach in that direction and the  struggle of the trade unions 
to protect their interests will be more effective. Workers' representatives in of informing and 
consulting should not be seen  as an alternative to the trade unions, but rather as another 
opportunity the  employer to feels obliged to give full and accurate information and seek 
solutions out of the crisis situations.  The good practices in some   Bulgaria, Romanian, 
Hungarian and French enterprises show that if any measure of the employer, which could 
affect the labor relations has been discussed before with workers' representatives in the 
enterprise, as in the process of informing and consulting directly are involved also all the 
employees which would be affected, the results will be much better for the company and  its 
workers.  The main conclusion that can be drawn is that in both countries the workers  believe 
that there are real benefits from the application of Directive 2002/14  and should therefore 
work hard in partnership with employers for overcoming  the obstacles of implementation and 
increase the practical benefit of all  stakeholders.  There is no person who is not convinced 
that information is power, and the way to become stronger is to use effectively the tools by 
which we can get this information.  

A large number of metalworking undertakings in the project countries covered by the 
Directives do not have I&C bodies, since information and consultation are employees' rights 
that require action on their side in order to be exercised in practice. In other companies 
employees' involvement seems limited or formal, particularly with respect to consultation on 
employers' decisions involving contractual flexibility and restructurings. In this connection 
the project objective is to develop transnational cooperation among the social partners in 



metal sector for fostering the establishment of I&C structures at company level and for 
promotion of culture of cooperation at company level for meaningful information and 
consultation. 

 

 

 

 


